MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

SEPTEMBER 11, 2008
Executive Board met on personnel issues preceding the regular meeting.

The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held September 11, 2008 in IV-D courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.   Chairperson Mrs. Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:49 p.m.  The following board members were present:

J. Harris


P. Beatty


Dr. J. Peterson


B. Terhune
            

T. Townsend


A. Reagan

Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the July minutes. No corrections were made.  A motion was made to accept the July minutes with the correction, seconded, motion carried.  The August meeting was canceled.
Dr. Donna Wilkins, Health Officer discussed the newest hirer to the Health Department, Charles Thomas “Tim” Botkin.  Dr. Wilkins gave a brief overview of Tim’s past careers and training.  
Chairperson Harris asked the requests for Tobacco Settlement Funds be presented by the representative present.  Steve Shreve and Rob Moiser of the Muncie Family YMCA presented for the Kids Marathon which had grown to over 800 kids.  The 2008 event was held in the Quad area on Ball State University campus which was a success and the 2009 event will remain in the same venue.  The board approved $15,500 last year and the proposed amount for this year was $16,500.
LeeAnn Mengelt of Gateway Health Clinic presented an overview of the clinic’s activity for the past year.  Mrs. Mengelt reported the clinic had purchased medical liability insurance to cover volunteers which include retired doctors and nursing staff.  Mrs. Mengelt pointed out the number of new patients had increased from 8-10 a month to 20-25 a month and the diabetic educational program had 26 patients.  Mrs. Mengelt proposed the total amount for assistance would be $40,000; Mr. Jones reminded the board of the line item for Gateway Health Clinic in the amount of $30,000 from the Local Health Maintenance Fund in the 2009 budget.  Therefore Mrs. Mengelt would be requesting $10,000 from the Tobacco Settlement Funds and the remaining $30,000 coming from Local Health Maintenance.
Judy Mays of Minority Tobacco Free Coalition presented the board with three specific requests; Community Awareness Engagement event for $2,224.68, Faith & Wellness Network for $1,299.78 and A Voice Recruitment dance in conjunction with the downtown YMCA for $718.00 totally $4,446.46.  After further discussion a motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the following amounts:

Muncie Family YMCA Kids Marathon
$16,500.00

Gateway Health Clinic


$10,000.00

Minority Tobacco Free Coalition

$  4,446.46

Mr. Jones reported on the progress of County Council with the approval of the 2009 budget.  The County Council discussed with Mr. Jones cutting the vacant position previously occupied by Mac Clary.  The Council voted to remove the position from the Health Department’s 2009 proposed budget; reduction due to declining revenue to the county.
Mr. Jones reported the Health Department’s role in the Post Office Anthrax exercise which took place earlier in the day.  
Chairperson Harris asked for further business, it was moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson, Board of Health     
Donna Wilkins, MD, Health Officer


